Dear Member

Good News – the person who tested positive for COVID on Monday who was one of the members at the bridge lunch has now had her PCR result confirmed as a *false positive* and she has therefore been given clearance from Test and Trace to resume normal life.

Face-to-face Bridge – On a serious note I must ask members not to attend bridge if they have even the slightest sniffle, cough or any indication at all of a cold. Even if you know your cough or sniffle is not infectious others don't and given the circumstances we face when playing bridge we must think of those around us. If you decide to wear a mask while playing, and that is fine, please make sure your mask is covering your nose and mouth.

To ensure you are always up to date about any reported positive COVID results in the club please check your email before leaving to play bridge. This method of communication is our most effective way to make contact with you. We want to keep the club going so please do work with the committee to help keep ourselves safe throughout the winter as we learn to live with the COVID virus that is not going away. Somehow we will find a way to beat it together.

That's all for now folks - keep safe and keep smiling

Pat Carruthers (Chairman)

4th November 2021

Tele: 01425 616312